
 

MINISTRY OF LABOUR, HUMAN RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT AND 

TRAINING 

Communiqué 

The public is hereby informed that the cash offices of both the Labour and Employment Divisions 

located at Victoria House, Cnr Barracks and St Louis Streets Port Louis and at Silvercrest Court, Mgr 

Gonin Street Port Louis, will close at 1100 hrs on 24 and 31 December 2021. 

 

 

Date: 14 December 2021 


